


FAST Swim Team 8-14-17
The FAST swim team group met at 6:30 PM at the YMCA Tennis Instruction Room with the following attendees: Dwayne Jesse, Jen Schiemann, David Struble, Mark Prince, Les Shallberg, and Marty Gifford.
 Brett Richmond, Lynne Walz, and Sandy Westerman were absent.
Before the meeting started David presented Jen with a GOAL team signed banner in support for Adie and Mark presented Jen with a check of proceeds from Adie t-shirt sales.
Secretary report:
The minutes from the previous meeting were presented Marty made motion to accept as printed, Dwayne seconded the motion, motion carried.
Election of officers: Mark presented the election of officers, Les made a motion to continue the slate of officers, Jen seconded the motion, motion carried.
New board member: Mark presented Jeanne Pelikan as a new board member. Marty made a motion to accept Jeanne as a new member, Dwayne seconded the motion, motion carried.
Treasurers report:
Dwayne presented the treasurer report and the sponsorship income report. Treasurer report was approved as printed.

Old business:
Marty asked David how the summer use of Ronin worked out and David said it went good but next year David would like to get his POL. Dwayne and David will take this class next month. David said he has purchased the equipment that was approved at the last board meeting. David said he needs to get the new clock from Ronin.

New Business:
Mark talked to the board about the work comp, D&O, and crime insurance that we no longer need them as David is now a employee of the YMCA. Mark will check to be sure that the board/board members will not need any type of insurance. 

David and Mark talked about the sponsorships, Mark had talked to Jerry Rinne and they agreed that the board could solicit sponsorship from the past donors. David and Mark will update the letter and get it sent out. 

 David discussed the YMCA state meet would be in the new aquatic center March 11th and we will need several volunteers to be sure the meet is successful. David said several details need to get figured out with Annalisa, the board discussed that David and Dwayne need to be included in meetings with Annalisa so all aquatic details can be determined. Some of the items of discussion will be who serves the concessions, will the Y get paid for the pool usage, who sells the t-shirts, and who runs the meet. David also suggested to talk to other teams who have operated successful meets and see if they have a template we could use to help organize our meet. 


Mark went through the by-laws pointing out several items that may need to be changed, the board will need to have the changes presented at the next board meeting for discussion on amending these items.

Mark discussed with the board the need for potential board members as we will have some members rolling off in the next couple years and we need to keep this board on going as we move into the future. David suggested Mary Maxwell as a potential member, Jen and David will talk to her about the possibility of a future board member. 
 


Next meeting will be scheduled as needed.


The meeting adjourned at 7:35



Secretary
Les Shallberg


